Intellectual Property Laws Amendment (Productivity Commission Response Part 2 and Other Measures) Bill 2019
Submission 9



Intellectual Property Laws Amendment (Productivity Commission Response Part 2 and Other Measures) Bill 2019
Submission 9

Locally, my innovation patent has allowed my company to complete negotiations with the National
Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) to supply to children and adults with physical and intellectual
disabilities, and has also allowed my company to commence trials with both government and private
players in the education and rehabilitation fields with a device that is better suited and that can deliver
a better result than any existing product worldwide.

Australia’s Innovation Patent System has been essential to my company and | to cover commercially
valuable expertise and years of private research, and allowed us to obtain very rapid protection of these
commercially relevant innovations before they were able to be recognised by larger players in the field,
at a cost we were able to afford. As such, the Innovation Patent System has been critical to the strategy
of my business.

Currently | have another product that is likely to be a ‘game changer’ internationally in the rehabilitation
field and this product is intended to be manufactured in Logan, QLD, and sold worldwide.

It is my intention and strategy to once again pursue protection for this new product via the Innovation
Patent System. However, if the Innovation Patent System is abolished and | am therefore without the
cost structure and ability to allow a product to pay for its patent protection at an early stage, the value
case for my new product is all put at risk and it would then be more sensible to sell the design and
processes overseas rather than risk the costs associated with taking this product to market through
Australia.

In short, Australia’s Innovation Patent System has allowed a small Queensland company the chance to
reach global players and to create the potential for real jobs and change in the severely depressed
Logan area we work from.

No comparable system has been proposed to replace the Innovation Patent System, should it be
abolished. Accordingly, once the system is abolished, strategies for protecting innovation for small to
medium sized businesses such as mine will be reduced. This will be detrimental for the
commercialisation of innovation in Australia and will be extremely harmful to small and medium size
Australian businesses and their effectiveness to create opportunities in a global market.

I urge the Government to reconsider its decision to abolish the Innovation Patent System.

Yours sincerely,

David Ingerson

CEO Therapytrike Pty Ltd.





